
 
 
 
May 28, 2010 
 
 
Notice to Purchasers of USP Prednisone Tablets Lot P1I300 Concerning Relabeling 
 
 
On March 1, 2010, USP released Prednisone Tablets Lot P1I300 replacing the 
previous Lot numbered P0E203.   
 
USP’s Prednisone Tablets are similar to other USP reference materials in that they 
have an assigned value.  Other reference materials typically have an assigned value 
that reflects content.  In contrast, the assigned value for Prednisone Tablets is the 
acceptance range that is derived from a collaborative study. 
 
USP conducted the collaborative study for Lot P1I300 in 2009.  The study not only 
resulted in a new acceptance range but also assessed a new approach for the 
evaluation of performance verification test results.  For these reasons, USP made Lot 
P1I300 a continuation lot.  Following customary practice, USP renumbered the 
continuation lot from P0E203 to P1I300 but kept the letter P to indicate that it was 
from the same manufactured batch.  Again in accordance with customary practice, 
the continuation lot should fully replace the prior lot.  To assist customers in avoiding 
excess stocks of Lot P0E203, USP provided two early announcements of its plans, 
on January 18, 2010, and February 9, 2010. 
 
USP relabeled continuation Lot P1l300 prior to its release into commerce.  USP did 
this by removing the existing label with as little handling as possible.  Some 
customers have reported seeing remnants of adhesive and paper from the prior label 
on some bottles of the continuation lot.  USP assures customers that this does not 
mean that the new continuation lot is damaged or defective in any way.   
 
Prior announcements regarding USP Dissolution Performance Verification Testing 
appear on USP’s Web site at: http://www.usp.org/goto/pvt 
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